
                                       November 9, 2022 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, November 

9, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. in the Township Building with Supervisors, Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, William 

Klumph and Johnathan Leyshon and Attorney James Nevant, Solicitor, in attendance.  

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

There were 6 residents in attendance. 

A motion was made by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman of the Supervisors, and seconded by Supervisor, William 

Klumph, to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting October 12, 2022. 

The motion was unanimously approved. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, summarized the Department of Transportation Safety Partners 

regarding Safe Driving Around School Buses and announced the Sharpsville Water rate increase of 8% for 

2023. 

The Fire Department report for the month of October was given by Jenna Bush and Supervisor, William 

Klumph, presented the Police report. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced the following building permits: Bibler, 338 Whiting 
Road-garage addition, Walker, 1160 Darien Road-home addition, Derrenbacher, 2930 Tamarack Drive-shed. 
                                           
A motion to pay the bills totaling $71,287.79 and the October, 2022, payroll totaling $32,279.77 was made 

by Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, and seconded by Supervisor, William Klumph. The motion was 

passed unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, to approve a Water Supply Agreement with 

the Borough of Sharpsville.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon and passed 

unanimously. 

Resident Kurt Toth asked the status of the ATV Ordinance.  Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and 

Solicitor, James Nevant, remarked the Township is moving forward on this matter. 

Resident Dan Sump remarked about how slippery Tamarack hill is after a rain.   

Resident Gary Hall remarked how pleased he was with the Police presence during Trick or Treat hours. 

A motion to recess the meeting was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, seconded by Supervisor, 

Johnathan Leyshon, until November 21, 2022 at 4:30 p.m. for the 2023 Budget review.  The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

The meeting was recessed at 5:16 p.m. 

  

   

Keith McKnight  

Secretary        

        


